


Devon Intermediate School Newsletter 

Kia ora whanau 

 
Welcome to term 3 and it is lovely to be back after my sabbatical. I must 

express my enormous thanks to the Board for supporting me to take a 
sabbatical and my thanks and gratitude must also go to Mrs Young, Ms Orme 
and Mrs Brookes who capably ran the school in my absence during Term 2.  

 
Term 3 is extremely busy with the Let’s go and Well-being programmes 

continuing throughout the term as well as the Inter Intermediate sports 
exchanges hopefully going ahead if the weather plays ball. We play 
Highlands Intermediate at Highlands on Tuesday 2nd August and have re-

scheduled the Manukorihi Intermediate sports exchange to happen on Friday 
12th August. 
 

We are currently working through our calendar to reschedule the Disco which 
was postponed last term.  

 
As you are all aware, illness is prevalent at this time of year and in order to 
ensure the safety of staff and students, we are asking that masks be worn 

when inside for the time being. I will be reviewing this each two weeks and will 
notify you as soon as we are comfortable that we can change to optional 

masks in class. 
 
Congratulations to Shyla Kennard who was named Head Girl for the second 

half year and also Zech Penno who was named Head Boy for the second half 
year.  

 
Congratulations also to the following students who received class merits for 
Term 2. 

Discovery:   Room 5        Eliza Hooper Sophie Madden 
           Room 6         Konraad Taipiri-Mcalister 
                      Room 7         Jordan Meng Jasmine Drent 

Endeavour: Room 9        River Swanson 
                      Room 10       Nia Osbourne Sakeasi Qiokata 

                      Room 11       Kruze Mitchell 
                      Room 12        Taya Tuavao 
Adventure:  Room 13        Kirryn Fox 

                      Room 14        Jaxon Donald-Krutz Layla Longdin McCulloch 
                      Room 15        Lily Sarsfield 

                      Room 16        Gabriella Edwards Brianna McEldowney 
Resolution:   Room 18        Talei-Jean Lilo  Yorel Tamatea 
                      Room 19        Amed Khayat  Hunter Ngaia 

                      Room 20        Aanvi Ram 
                      Room 21        Quinelle McGuigan 

 
Many thanks to all those parents and caregivers who attended the Pathway 
and Planning meetings at the end of last term. If you didn’t get a chance to 
catch up with your child’s teacher to celebrate their progress and 
achievements, please feel free to email the teacher to set up an 

appointment.   
 
We are now accepting enrolments for the 2023 school year. Enrolment packs 

are available from the school office if you know of anyone requiring one. 

27 July 2022 

 

 

DATES TO NOTE   

 

 
Tuesday August 2nd 

Devon vs Highlands 

Sports exchange at  

Highlands 
 

 

Wednesday August 

3rd  

Barrett Shield vs 

Francis Douglas at 

Francis Douglas 

 

 
Wednesday August 

3rd 

NPBH open evening 

 

 
Thursday August 4th 

NPGH open evening 

 

 
Monday August 8th 

Technobitz begins 

 

 
Friday August 12th 

Devon vs Manukorihi 

Sports exchange  

 

 
Friday August 26th 

Cross country  

 
Thursday August 

25th 

Devons 2023 parent 

info evening.  

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

We will shortly be sending out our Health and PE consultation survey which we would appreciate 

you completing. Every completed survey will go in the draw to win a $100 Countdown voucher. 
You will be completing this survey via a Google form which will be emailed to you. For those una-

ble to access Google forms, you are able to come into the school to complete a paper copy. 

 

Nga mihi 

 

Jenny Gellen 

 

HEAD BOY AND GIRL ANNOUNCEMENT- 

 
Congratulations to our Shlya Kennard and Zeke Penno 

who were named Head boy and Head girl for the  
second half of the year.  

DEVON VS HIGHLANDS SPORTS EXCHANGE-  

 
The draw for the game times of the upcoming sports 

exchange on the 2nd of August will be updated asap 
and we will be posting this onto Skoolloop and our 
Facebook page once available. Please check there 

in the next few days.  




